# The state of the s

# STATE OF CONNECTICUT

### CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

### VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

November 1, 2019

Lucia Chiocchio, Esq. Cuddy & Feder LLP 445 Hamilton Avenue, 14<sup>th</sup> Floor White Plains, NY 10601

RE:

**DOCKET NO. 478** - Eco-Site, Inc. Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 63 Woodland Street, Glastonbury, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Chiocchio:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of construction time in the above-referenced matter dated October 31, 2019. Pursuant to Condition No. 6 of the Certificate issued April 2, 2018, the Council hereby grants your request for an extension of construction time in this matter until June 30, 2020, to complete the construction of this facility.

Pursuant to Condition Nos. 6 & 7 of the Certificate, any request for an extension to fully construct this telecommunications facility with at least one fully operational wireless telecommunications carrier shall be filed with the Council not later than 60 days prior to the expiration of this Certificate and shall be served on all parties and intervenors, as listed on the current service list and the Town.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should the Certificate Holder decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely.

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/RDM/lm

c: Parties and Intervenors

The Honorable Thomas P. Gullotta, Chairman, Town of Glastonbury Richard J. Johnson, Town Manager, Town of Glastonbury Khara Dodds, Director of Planning and Land Use Services, Town of Glastonbury Council Members





445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 T 914 761 1300 F 914 761 5372 cuddyfeder.com

Lucia Chiocchio lchiocchio@cuddyfeder.com

October 31, 2019

## VIA EMAIL AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

Melanie Bachman, Esq. Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, Connecticut 06051

Re:

Docket No. 478 – Eco-Site, Inc. & T-Mobile Northeast

Wireless Telecommunications Tower Facility 63 Woodland Street, Glastonbury Connecticut

Request for Extension of Time



Dear Executive Director Bachman:

This letter is respectfully submitted on behalf of Eco-Site, Inc. ("Eco-Site"), the Certificate Holder in Docket No. 478.

On June 13, 2019 the Council granted an extension of construction time until December 31, 2019 pursuant to Condition No. 6 of the Certificate dated March 29, 2018. At this time, the tower facility is constructed. However, T-Mobile recently advised Eco-Site that it has deferred the installation of its wireless facility and as such, the facility will not be operational by December 31, 2019. Therefore, Eco-Site respectfully requests a six-month extension of time to June 30, 2020 for the facility to be operational. This request is being timely made in accordance with Conditions 6 and 7 of the Council's 478 Decision & Order.

If the facility becomes operational prior to June 30, 2020 with the installation of T-Mobile's or AT&T's facility<sup>1</sup>, Eco-Site will notify the Council.

Should Council members or Staff have any questions regarding the foregoing please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Very truly yours,

Lucia Chiocchio

cc:

Parties and Intervenors; The Honorable Thomas P. Gullotta, Chairman, Town Council, Town of Glastonbury; Khara Dodds, Director of Planning and Land Use Services, Town of Glastonbury; Richard J. Johnson, Town Manager, Town of Glastonbury; Council Members; Eco-Site, Inc.; T-Mobile

AT&T's Tower Share request for this facility was granted on May 24, 2019. Please see TS-CING-054-190501.